
evergreen®W 
packag1ng 2315 Miller Road, Kalamazoo, Ml49001 

December 18, 2017 

Michigan Department of Environmental Quality 
Air Quality Division 
7953 Adobe Rd. 
Kalamazoo, MI 49009-5025 

Attn: Monica Brothers 

Ms. Brothers, 

Evergreen Packaging received the Notice of Violation letter dated December 12, 2017. Per your 
request for a response to the received letter, please note the following: 

• By your inspection on November 21, 2017 we were notified that we were in violation of 
PTI# 1 02-07B Special Conditions VIII. 

• EUPress-L stack apparently had a 'rain-cap' installed when L Press was installed in the 
facility on May 23, 2007. The cause of the violation can be assumed that at the time of 
installation of L Press, it was not known that a rain-cap was prohibited. Hence, 
Evergreen packing was unknowingly in violation of our air permit from May 23, 2007 to 
December 15, 2017. 

• As of December 15, 2017, the violation is no longer ongoing. On December 15, 2017, 
Evergreen Packaging removed the rain cap from the L Press stack. 

• Reccurrence will not be an issue as no other presses contain a rain-cap in their exhaust 
stacks, and no additional presses with corresponding stacks are planned. Documentation 
(this letter) has been filed for future reference to ensure that another violation does not 
occur. 

With this letter, Evergreen Packaging believes that it is now in full compliance ofPTI#102-07B 
Special Conditions VIII. Should you have any questions or concerns about the information 
provided, please feel free to contact me. 

SincerelJ(~~ ~~ 

~f:l~¥q_ 
Ted Krenkel ' ·· .. J ------... 
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